Our ref: D4294717

South Gippsland
Shire Council

14 June 2017

Dear Pas

Road Closure - Tilly Court, Leongatha

Thank you for your letter dated 8 June 2017 addressed to Alan Landers, regarding the section of Tilly Court in Leongatha to be closed.

I can confirm the following in relation to VicRoads conditions of consent as stated in your letter:

- Council has consulted with adjacent landowners as a result of the 22
 February Council meeting - In accordance with the Local Government Act
 1989 (s.204 and s.223), a public notice calling for submissions on the
 proposal was placed in the local newspapers and on Council's website (in
 the week commencing 27 February 2017) and correspondence sent to
 adjoining land owners.
- ii. The section of road to be closed will not cause consequential adverse impact; please see attached Traffic Impact Assessment.
- iii. South Gippsland Shire will endeavor to keep you informed of any further developments within this subdivision that will impact on VicRoads arterial road network.

Please do not hesitate to contact Alan Landers, Asset Management Coordinator on 03 5662 9321 or email; alanl@southgippsland.vic.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Joanne Cox

Technical Officer Assets Department